

Newsleffer



19th September 2025

This Week at School!

This week has been full of exciting learning opportunities inside and outside. We are so proud of the children for their effort, behaviour and enthusiasm in every activity. Here's a quick look at what we've been up to:

Year 1:

Year 1 went on a blackberry walk. They then made a delicious crumble! Yum!







Year 4:

Year 4 went to visit Chysauster. They immersed themselves in Roman life whilst walking around



Year 6:

Year 6 experienced the fear and uncertainty of being evacuated from the war-torn British cities. They also learnt about how children would entertain themselves and cook with rationed items.







Wilfred's word of the week!

The Cornish word of the week is: Mar pleg - please

A sad farewell....



We are sadly saying goodbye to Beci Harris. Beci has supported so many children since her time here. She has been such a positive influence and has been committed to children being the best they can be. As staff, we will miss her laugh and friendship. We all wish her the best with her exciting new adventure.





Exciting News! Please take some time to listen to our school song using these links.

https://open.spotify.com/track/losDosUIJbRQrWOBauqQXa https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2XljnnYRlaI https://music.amazon.co.uk/artists/BOFRRK91C7/penpol-

Dates for your diary:



Democracy Week: Children will be voting for their House Captains and Team for Change next week.



Wednesday 24th Sept Class 5: trip to St Michael's Mount. Thursday 25th Sept Class 6: trip to St Michael's



Friday 26th September Year 6 trip to Tehidy Woods

PFA announcement:

We have been extremely lucky in previous years to have a fantastic PFA team. They have raised a lot of money, which has provided resources, equipment, Summer and Christmas Fairs, learning experiences and enhanced your children's time at Penpol. We are looking for new members to continue their amazing work. If you are interested in supporting our wonderful school, please contact our Office Team, and we will collect your details. There will be a meeting in a couple of weeks, which we will advertise here. Unfortunately, if we do not have enough members, we will be unable to host many of the wonderful events or replace/buy new resources. This will be such a shame for all of us, but especially the children.





Miss Curtis keeps our veggie patch in tip-top growing condition. She has some plants left over, which she will be selling next week outside the foyer for 50p each. Any money raised will restock the garden.

Democracy Week

As part of Democracy Week, some children will put themselves forward for House Captain or being part of the Team for Change. If your child decides to stand, please make some time to practice their speeches. With them at home, it can be nerve-racking to stand up and talk in front of others. The rest of the children will then get to vote using a voting card at our Penpol Polling Station! Good Luck everyone!



Health and Safety notice:

Just a reminder that after school. children are unable to go on the trim trail, which is situated on the field. We have carried out a very detailed risk assessment in order for children to use it during school time. One of the most important stipulations is that all children must to be overseen by a member of staff when using the equipment. We are very happy for the children to use the field whilst they are waiting at the end of the day, but again this needs to be overseen by Thanks parents. understanding.



Congratulations to Mylo and Elise!

They won a 4th in Musical Theatre, a 3rd in Jazz and a 1st in Ballet when they competed in the Shine Dance Competition Amazing achievement girls!





Please take a look at our updated notice board outside of school. If you think of anything that might be useful to include, please let us know.

Mrs Pope's Note:



It has been an extremely busy week here at Penpol, and I just wanted to say 'thank you'. We understand that providing a rich curriculum for your children also means more preparation for parents. Ensuring children are equipped to learn, whether they are inside or outside, is the best way to ensure children hit every learning opportunity with the best start. So, thank you for supporting your children and school, with the trips, visits and everything else that comes up over the academic year.



tpope@penpol.cornwall.sch.uk